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Dear Los Angeles County Supervisors: 

On behalf of the Academy Museum of Motion Pictures, I am pleased to write 
in support of the plan to reimagine La Brea Tar Pits. 

The Academy Museum celebrates La Brea Tar Pits’ role as part of the fabric of 
Los Angeles’ history and appreciates the Natural History Museums of Los 
Angeles County’s stewardship in preserving this scientific resource while also 
conducting new research and engaging the public in scientific discovery and 
history. 

The project before you aligns with the Academy Museum’s goal to foster 
public education and curiosity through storytelling and active interaction with 
history and greatly enhances opportunities for innovative ways to connect 
with our past. We are glad to see that our neighbors and colleagues have 
reached this important step in moving forward with the Master Plan and we 
celebrate this progress.

Reimaging La Brea Tar Pits will strengthen Los Angeles’ role as a global hub 
for culture, science, education, and history, benefitting residents, tourists, 
and all of us on Museum Row alike. 

We are proud to be neighbors of La Brea Tar Pits and encourage you to 
support this plan. 

Sincerely,

Amy Homma
Director and President of the Academy Museum of Motion Pictures


